ST. SIMONS ISLAND ROTARY CLUB
BOARD OF DIRECTOR’'S MEETING
March 4, 2003

Present: Marie Dodd, Barbara Chal Maria Vogt, Clyde Taylor, Rem Sims, Allen Berry,
Pat Storino, Jim Szwast, Bill Walker, John Parkins, Leslie Mattingly, Bud Dorsey
Kevin Lokey, Bill Turbeville, Erik Kaufman

Absent: Nat Johnson, Bill Walker, John Parkins,

Red Badge Member: 0

President’s Comments: (Marie Dodd)

Kevin Lokey will be attending the meetings as substitute for Bill Jens. “Director in Training”
Robert Kester, Turner Collins & Susan Hardwick were presented to the board ﬁ:-;r approval
for membership. All were approved.

Kevin Lokey to be nominated as Rookie of the Year from our club.

Veteran’s Walk Funds. Can make designated donation to Sparrows Nest and it will be only used
on Veterans or widows of veterans.
.PETS - there are 6-8 people going.

Sea Palms unable to accommodate us May 20®. We can move that meeting to Wednesday or
cancel and/or we can host the next meeting at the district conference.

Will be submitting Rem Sims as Will Watt Fellow.

Treasurer’s Report (Jim Szwast)

Approximately $15.526.00 in bank. Still a lot of outstanding dues out ($5,466.37)
Community Service (Bill Walker) No report

Club Service & Membership (Pat Storino)

We recently had 20 guest attend our meeting. Of those 20 we have gained 2 new members. All
the guests were contacted. Ms. Kimel was sent a letter accepting her resignation with rearet.

FPrograms and Fellowship (Kevin Lokey)

Has started working on the spring fling.

International Service (Leslie Mattingly)

Would like board to consider sponsoring GSRP student to district conference. It is $230 to

attend and will be shared with other clubs. She will check with Stefan to see if he desires to
attend.




Vocational Services (Erik Kaufman)

Gary Colberg will speak in April of the 4 Way Test. Honors Day is May 6® There will be 3
teachers with 5 students each attending

Club Historian (Allen Berry) Mo report

Club Relations & Public Relations (Rem Sims)

Still looking for a back-up photographer. Any suggestions let him know.

Presentation given by Barbara Sullivan seeking donation for Spanish newspaper

Bill Turbeville reported on the status of the Raffle tickets. 922 raffle tickets sold to date. $42,700
in bank. St. Simons Rotary is the leader in sales to date! ($13,950). Overall only .23
tickets/member have been sold.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Chal



